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Presidents’ Day Holiday Information
The District Customer Service Center and all District Administrative Offices 
will be closed on Monday, February 20, 2023 in observance of Presidents’ 
Day.  Normal business hours will resume on Tuesday, February 21, 2023. 
If you have any questions or would like additional information, please 
contact the District Customer Service Center at 352-753-4508.

Recreation Holiday Information
All recreation offices will be closed on Monday, February 20, 2023 in 
observance of Presidents’ Day. The recreation centers, fit clubs, outdoor 
facilities, swimming pools, boat tours and dog parks will be open for your 
enjoyment.
Guest ID Cards, Executive Trail Pass and Activity Registration will be 
available at La Hacienda, Lake Miona, Eisenhower, Rohan and Everglades 
At Your Service Centers from 8:30 AM to 12:00 PM on Monday, February 
20, 2023. Regular office hours will resume on Tuesday, February 21, 2023.

Sanitation Holiday Information
Village Community Development Districts 1-11
If you live in Village Community Development Districts 1-11 in the Sumter 
County, Marion County or Fruitland Park portions of The Villages, there is 
no sanitation schedule change due to the holiday. 
Village Community Development District No. 12 and No. 13
If you live in Districts 12 and 13, there will be no sanitation schedule 
change due to the holiday.
Lake County portion of The Villages (not including VCDD No. 11) 
If you live in the Lake County portion of The Villages (not including VCDD 
No. 11), there will be no sanitation schedule change due to the holiday.
Lady Lake portion of The Villages 
If you live in the Town of Lady Lake portion of The Villages, there will be no 
sanitation schedule change due to the holiday.
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Preliminary Budget 
Workshops 

There are three Preliminary 
Budget Workshops scheduled 
for March — the North Sumter 
County Utility Dependent 
District (NSCUDD), the Project 
Wide Advisory Committee 
(PWAC) and the Amenity 
Authority Committee (AAC). 

These workshops provide 
an opportunity to discuss 
requested topics and general 
issues, gather input from the 
public and provide direction to 
staff before the recommended 
budget is finalized. 

Workshops are open to the 
public and residents are 
encouraged to provide input.
You may provide your 
comments by attending 
these Budget Workshops or 
attending the monthly Board 

Meetings. You may also contact 
your Board of Supervisors, the 
District Manager Kenny Blocker 
at 352-751-3939 or Budget 
Director Brandy Cook by phone 
at 352-751-3939 or by email at 
Brandy.Cook@districtgov.org.

Budget Workshop 
Schedule For March:

March 13, 2023			
NSCUDD - 3:00 PM at 
SeaBreeze Recreation Center

March 29, 2023			 
PWAC - 8:30 AM at SeaBreeze 
Recreation Center

March 30, 2023			 
AAC - 9:00 AM at Savannah 
Recreation Center 

mailto:Brandy.Cook%40districtgov.org?subject=
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Important Bond Payoff Date

A property owner can payoff their 
Bond principal balance in full at 
any time of the year, but March 
16th is an important date to 
remember if you plan to do so. 
If a resident pays off their Bond 
by March 16, 2023, the payoff 
amount will be adjusted to 
reflect a credit for half of the 
interest amount paid on their 
November 2022 tax bill. This will 
also eliminate the annual Bond 
Assessment on the November 
2023 tax bill and avoid any future 
interest payments. The Bond 
payoff must be received in our 
office before 5 PM on Thursday, 
March 16, 2023.
To obtain a Bond payoff amount 
or to get more information, 
please contact the Bond Team by 
phone at 352-751-3900. Please 
call to schedule an appointment 
prior to visiting the District 
Office. Payments can also be 
placed in the District drop boxes 
located at each Postal Station 

until March 10, 2023 or in the 
District drop box located outside 
the District Office until 5 PM on 
March 16, 2023.
Please remember that even when 
the Bond is paid in full, there 
will continue to be an annual 
maintenance assessment on 
your County’s property tax bill. 
This pays for ongoing costs to 
maintain the infrastructure of your 
District.
Residents are not required to 
pay off their Bond in advance.  
If not paid in full, the Bond will 
continue to appear on your 
annual tax bill. 
To view the details of your Bond, 
locate your Bond Amortization 
Schedule on DistrictGov.org by 
clicking on the Quick Link titled 
"Residential Bond Assessment 
Information."

 >  March 16th

http://Districtgov.org
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Select ‘Residential Bond Assessment Information’ from the 
Quick Links menu on the left-hand side of the page.  

How do I find my Bond Amortization Schedule online?

To view your Bond Amortization Schedule, visit DistrictGov.org.

DistrictGov.org
  HOW TO

1

2



http://DistrictGov.org
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How do I find my Bond Amortization Schedule online?

DistrictGov.org
  HOW TO

3

Select the county you live in. From here, you may view your Bond 
Amortization Schedule under the District you live in.

Select ‘Bond Amortization Schedules’ from the Quick Links 
menu on the left-hand side of the page.

4





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Do you have experience in 
employee pension and/or 
investment plans and would 
like to serve on the Pension 
Advisory Committee (PAC) 
as a resident volunteer? We 
are looking for qualified 
applicants! 

The Pension Advisory 
Committee is responsible for 
reviewing and evaluating the 
District’s current retirement 
plan for all employees of 
the District. The retirement 
plan is sponsored by the 
Village Center Community 
Development District 
(VCCDD) for the benefit of its 
employees and is intended to 
provide eligible employees 

with a long-term accumulation 
of retirement savings.

The PAC is comprised 
of District employee 
representatives and two 
resident volunteers. The 
resident volunteer will serve 
for a period of 2 years and 
attend quarterly meetings 
to review all aspects of the 
District’s retirement plan as it 
pertains to its administration 
and management. For more 
information or to obtain an 
application, please contact 
Pamela Webb, Director of 
Human Resources, by phone 
at 352-674-1905 or by email at 
Pamela.Webb@districtgov.org.

Seeking Resident Volunteer to Serve 
on the Pension Advisory Committee

mailto:Pamela.Webb%40districtgov.org?subject=
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LEARN ABOUT YOUR
DISTRICT GOVERNMENT 

CDD ORIENTATION 
CDD Orientation is an informational program that provides you with an introduction to 
your special-purpose District government. During this course, you will learn about how 
the Districts operate and what functions and services they provide to you. 
No sign-ups or fees are required. This program is held on the 2nd and 4th Thursday of 
the month at 10:00 AM at the District Office located at 984 Old Mill Run. 

UPCOMING DATES

RESIDENT ACADEMY Click Here For Dates

THURSDAY

FEB 23 l 10 AM

THURSDAY

MAR 23 l 10 AM

THURSDAY

MAR 9 l 10 AM

https://www.districtgov.org/PdfUpload/VCDD055_ResidentAcademy_Flyer_0822_%203%20Dates.pdf
https://www.districtgov.org/PdfUpload/VCDD055_ResidentAcademy_Flyer_0822_%203%20Dates.pdf
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The Villages has over 100 gate 
facilities spread throughout the 
community. While we are not a 
“gated community” and these 
gates don't restrict access, they 
provide the very important 
functions of safety and traffic 
control.

Gates require all vehicles to stop 
before entering a neighborhood 
and slow down before exiting.

Special situations you may 
encounter

Inclement Weather – During heavy 
rains, Gate Attendants at staffed 
gates will open the gate for you 
after your vehicle has come to a 
complete STOP in front of the gate.

Gate Attendant Instruction – 
In certain situations, the Gate 
Attendant may raise the gate and 
instruct more than one vehicle at a 

time to pass through. This is done 
solely at the discretion of the Gate 
Attendant to prevent specific traffic 
flow problems.

Inoperative Gates – Look for 
traffic cones or barrels placed in 
front of the inoperative gate(s). 
Please STOP and safely switch 
to the remaining open lane and 
use the open gate. If you come 
upon a gate that is not functioning 
properly, please notify Community 
Watch so that repairs can be 
scheduled as quickly as possible. 

24-Hour Dispatch: 352-753-0550

Cameras – All gates are equipped 
with cameras, allowing Community 
Watch to continually record and 
monitor traffic entering and exiting 
the community.

Gate Operations 
Safety Guidelines 
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Resident Lanes
	• Resident entrance gates are 

raised by either the use of your 
gate access card or by pressing 
a button on the box where the 
card reader is located.

	• When using your gate access 
card, please STOP at the card 
reader and display your card 
within 12-inches of the card 
reader.

	• When pressing the button, 
please STOP at the card reader 
box and press the button.

Visitor Lanes
	• Visitor entrance gates are 

raised by either the use of your 
gate access card, by pressing 
a button on the box where 
the card reader is located or 
manually by a gate attendant.

	• If you are using a gate access 
card, please STOP at the card 
reader and display your card 

within 12-inches of the card 
reader.

	• If you are pressing the button, 
please STOP at the card reader 
box and press the button.

	• If you approach a gate with a 
gate attendant, please STOP 
and allow the gate attendant 
to fully open the gate before 
proceeding.

Exit Gates
	• Proceed slowly towards the gate 

to allow the sensor to recognize 
your vehicle and the gate to 
open.

	• When the gate opens, proceed 
carefully, watching for all cross 
traffic, cyclists, golf cars and 
pedestrians.

	• Only one vehicle at a time 
should pass through the gate. 
A second vehicle trying to pass 
through a raised gate will be 
damaged by the closing gate.

Gate Operations 
Safety Guidelines 
Gate Operation Guidelines
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Smoke Detector Program
Did you know that The Villages 
Public Safety Department offers 
smoke detector assistance to 
residents of The Villages? 
• This program is designed for

residents who are disabled or
unable to climb ladders.

• The Villages Public Safety
Department recommends
changing batteries once a year.

• Residents must purchase new
nine-volt batteries or detectors
before calling for assistance.

• On average, a smoke detector
lasts around ten years and the
combination smoke/carbon
monoxide units last five to seven.

• Smoke alarms are designed to
signal with a single beep which
repeats every few minutes to
alert you that the battery needs
changing.  Three to five beeps at
a time is a signal that the detector
needs to be replaced.

• On average, a smoke detector
lasts around ten years. The
smoke/carbon monoxide units last
around five to seven years.

• If your detectors are beeping non-
stop please leave the home and
call 911.  It may be signaling a fire
or carbon monoxide emergency.

• Homes in The Villages are
designed with hardwired smoke
detectors.  Detectors are located
in the bedrooms and in the main
living area.  A smoke/carbon
monoxide combination unit is
located outside of the bedrooms.

The smoke detectors that are 
installed in your home are 
manufactured by BRK under the 
name First Alert.  The model 
number for the smoke detector is 
9120B and the model number of 
the combination smoke/carbon 
monoxIied etector is SC9120B.
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Smoke Detector Program
For those residents that are 
hearing impaired, there are several 
types of detectors that may be 
right for you such as strobe light 
detectors or detectors that can 
shake the bed in the event of a 
fire.  For more information on 
these detectors, please stop 
by The Villages Public Safety 
Administration office at  3035 S. 
Morse Boulevard Monday through 
Friday from 8:00 AM to 5:00 PM 
to obtain a brochure or visit our 
website at DistrictGov.org.
Smoke detector battery changes 
and/or installations can be 
arranged by calling 352-205-8280 
Monday through Friday from 8:00 
AM to 5:00 AM.  If it is after hours 
or on the weekend and you have 
a beeping detector, call 352-205-
8280 and select option 1 on the 
recording to be connected to 
Community Watch Dispatch.

There is no charge for this service. 
Appointments are for same-day 
service and first come first serve.
The Villages Public Safety 
Department employees will arrive 
at your home in uniform, with a 
visible name badge.  They will also 
have a ladder with them.
As a reminder, this assistance is 
strictly for smoke detectors. The 
employees visiting your home will 
not be able to assist you with non-
related smoke detector issues or 
concerns such as light bulbs.

If you have any questions or would 
like additional information on 
this program, please contact The 
Villages Public Safety Department 
at 352-205-8280.

http://DistrictGov.org
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Recreation & Parks 
General Guidelines
• Please be courteous of others

regarding cell phones at the
pools.  Residents that bring
music to the neighborhood
pools are asked to play the
music at a level only they can
hear. The use of headphones
or earbuds is preferred as to
not disrupt other Villagers that
are there to enjoy the pool.

• No dogs allowed on the
softball or multi-purpose fields.
Pets must be leashed at all
times unless visiting one of the
dog parks.

• Only certified service animals
are allowed in the recreation
centers.

• AED – Automated External
Defibrillators are located at
recreation centers, sports
pools, softball complexes and
the District offices.

• Recreation-sponsored activities
will be canceled/postponed for
the following reasons: outside
temperature 35 degrees or
below; outside temperature
heat index 104 degrees ore
higher; rain, wind, lightning
and/or severe conditions that
compromise the safety of
patrons or the condition of the
facilities.

• Children must be 13 years of
age and accompanied by an
adult, at all times, to use the air
gun, archery, billiards, croquet,
lawn bowling and dog park
facilities.

2023 Senior Games
Registration is now open 
for the 2023 Villages Senior 
Games! Brochures are available 
at any Recreation center, on 
TheVillagesSeniorGames.com 
and on DistrictGov.org. 

https://www.thevillagesseniorgames.com/
http://DistrictGov.org
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Did You Know?Sanitation Collection Guidelines 
In The Villages

For residents of Village 
Community Development 
Districts 1-11 in Sumter 
County, Marion County and 
The Villages of Fruitland Park:
	• All Household Solid Waste and 

Yard Waste is picked up twice 
a week at the same time, in the 
same truck and all together.  

	• All household waste should be 
placed in sealed tall kitchen trash 
bags or 20-30 gallon trash bags 
(any color with the exception of 
red, which is used for medical 
waste).  

	• All materials can be placed in the 
same bag, no need to sort!  

	• The trash bags should be left 
at the end of your driveway, no 
garbage cans are allowed.  

	• Each bag should weigh no more 
than forty (40) pounds.  

	• Bags must be placed for 
collection before 6 AM on your 
collection day or the night before 
(no sooner than 5 PM)

	• Wrap broken glass or other sharp 
objects in newspaper and place 

them where they cannot cause 
injury.

	• Limbs and branches should 
be bundled and tied and may 
not exceed 5’ in length, 5” in 
diameter or exceed 40 pounds. 

For residents of Village 
Community Development 
Districts 12 and 13: 
Contact District Utilities Customer 
Service at 352-750-0000 for 
additional information. 

For residents living in the 
town of Lady Lake: 
Contact Waste Management at 
352-787-4416 with questions.

For residents living in 
unincorporated Lake County 
(not including District 11):
Contact Lake County Solid Waste 
at 352-343-3776 with questions.
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Information Provided By...
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Heart disease is the leading cause of 
death in the United States. The term 
“heart disease” refers to several types 
of heart conditions. In the United States, 
the most common type of heart disease 
is coronary artery disease (CAD), which 
can lead to a heart attack. You can 
greatly reduce your risk for heart disease 
through lifestyle changes and, in some 
cases, medicine. 

What can you do to prevent 
Heart Disease? 

	• Choose healthy foods and drinks.
	• Eating lots of foods high in saturated 

fat and trans fat may contribute 
to heart disease.

	• Eating foods high in fiber and low 
in saturated fats, trans fat, and 
cholesterol can help prevent high 
cholesterol.

	• Limiting salt (sodium) in your diet can 
also lower your blood pressure.

	• Limiting sugar in your diet can lower 
your blood sugar level to prevent or 
help control diabetes.

	• Do not drink too much alcohol, which 
can raise your blood pressure.

Keep a Healthy Weight
People who are overweight or obese 
have a higher risk for heart disease. 
Carrying extra weight can put extra 
stress on the heart and blood vessels. 

Get Regular Physical Activity
Physical activity can help you maintain 
a healthy weight and lower your blood 
pressure, blood cholesterol, and blood 
sugar levels. For adults, the Surgeon 
General recommends two hours and 30 
minutes of moderate-intensity exercise 
like walking or bicycling every week.  

Don’t Smoke
Cigarette smoking greatly increases 
your risk for heart disease. If you don’t 
smoke, don’t start. If you do smoke, it's 
never too late to quit — quitting lowers 
your risk for heart disease. Your doctor 
can suggest ways to help you.

Take Charge of Your Medical 
Conditions
If you have high cholesterol, high blood 
pressure, or diabetes, you can take steps 
to lower your risk for heart disease. 

American Heart Month
FEBRUARY 2023
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1. Check your cholesterol
Your healthcare team should test your 
blood levels of cholesterol at least once 
every 4 to 6 years. If you have already 
been diagnosed with high cholesterol 
or have a family history of the condition, 
you may need to have your cholesterol 
checked more often. Talk with your 
healthcare team about this simple 
blood test. If you have high cholesterol, 
medicines and lifestyle changes can help 
reduce your risk for heart disease. 

2. Control your blood pressure
High blood pressure usually has no 
symptoms, so have it checked on a 
regular basis. Your healthcare team 
should measure your blood pressure 
at least once every 2 years if you have 
never had high blood pressure or other 
risk factors for heart disease.  If you 
have been diagnosed with high blood 
pressure, also called hypertension, your 
healthcare team will measure your blood 
pressure more often to make sure you 
have the condition under control.  

If you have high blood pressure, your 
healthcare team might recommend 
some changes in your lifestyle, such as 
lowering the sodium in your diet; your 
doctor may also prescribe medicine to 
help lower your blood pressure. 

3. Manage your diabetes
If you have diabetes, monitor your 
blood sugar levels carefully. Talk with 
your healthcare team about treatment 
options. Your doctor may recommend 
certain lifestyle changes to help keep 
your blood sugar under control. These 
actions will help reduce your risk for 
heart disease. 

4. Take your medications as
Directed and work with your 
healthcare team
If you take medicine to treat high 
blood cholesterol, high blood pressure, 
or diabetes, follow your doctor’s 
instructions carefully. Always ask 
questions if you don’t understand 
something. Never stop taking your 
medicine without first talking to your 
doctor, nurse, or pharmacist. 
You and your healthcare team can work 
together to prevent or treat the medical 
conditions that lead to heart disease. 
Discuss your treatment plan regularly, 
and bring a list of questions to your 
appointments. Talk with your healthcare 
team about how heart disease and 
mental health disorders are related. 

American Heart Month
FEBRUARY 2023
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Information Provided By FDOT
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WATER TOWER IMPROVEMENTS

Hacienda Hills Elevated 
Water Tower

The Hacienda Hills Elevated Water 
Tower located at 1245 Augustine 
Drive will be undergoing 
improvements.  Our water tower 
maintenance contractor will be 
on site the week of February 
6, 2023 to begin construction.  
The improvements will take 
approximately two weeks to 
complete.  

Our contractor will make every 
effort to minimize any disruption 
this may cause. For your safety, 
we ask that you avoid the 
construction area and refrain from 
approaching the contractor(s) 
to allow them to complete the 
necessary improvements as quickly 
as possible.

Should you have any questions 
regarding the scheduled 
improvements to the water tower, 
please contact District Utilities at 
352-753-4022. 
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SANITARY SEWER LINING PROJECT 
UPDATED 1/18/2023


As part of the District’s continued commitment to providing our residents with efficient 
and dependable utility service, the Sanitary Sewer Lining Project for Unit 01 located in 
the Lake County portion of The Villages will commence on Monday, January 30, 2023.

Sewer lining is performed in-place and essentially results in a new pipe being installed 
inside of the existing pipe with no reduction of capacity. The rehabilitation of the 
system will improve the sewer system and reduce the potential for leaks.

This project will temporarily 
impact roughly 87 homes 
along the following streets:

	· Aloha Way

	· Vermont Avenue

	· Paradise Drive

	· Owen Drive

To view an enlarged map of the affected area, please click on the following link - 
Sanitary Sewer Lining Project Map.

All construction is anticipated to be completed within three (3) weeks, ending 
around February 20, 2023. While a specific section of sewer pipeline is being lined, 
the affected residents’ sewer connections will be out of service. The contractor will 
perform work during normal business hours. We ask that affected residents minimize 
their water use during these hours and please DO NOT shower, bathe, use dishwashers 
or washing machines during this time. We also ask that affected residents keep all toilet 
flushing to an absolute minimum. Service will likely be restored within 4 – 8 hours or 
by end of each day. All affected residents will receive at least 24-hour notice of their 
scheduled outage via door hangers.

The safety of our residents and construction personnel is of the utmost importance. 
Please abide by all barricades and warning signs and to avoid the active construction 
areas for anything other than access to your property. Thank you for your cooperation 
and patience as we improve our wastewater system. If you have any questions or would 
like additional information, please contact District Utilities at 352-753-4022.

https://www.districtgov.org/PdfUpload/Sanitary%20Sewer%20Lining%20Project%20Map.pdf
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FACILITY CLOSURES
2/16/2023

Rolling Road Closures Along Meggison Road Southbound

On Sunday, February 19, 2023, rolling road closures will be in effect along 
Meggison Road from State Road 44 to South of Sawgrass Grove during the hours 
of 8 AM to 11 AM. Duke Energy will be moving a large piece of equipment along 
this route during that time and rolling road closures will be conducted to allow for 
safe transportation.

To help ensure the safety of yourself and others, please use extreme caution, 
reduce your speed and watch for stopped traffic while passing through this area. 
As this may cause delays, motorists are also encouraged to plan for additional 
travel time or consider alternate routes if possible. We appreciate your patience 
and courteous caution as this takes place.

La Hacienda Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and Sports Pool
	› Closed on Friday, February 17th.

El Santiago Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and Family Pool
	› Closed on Monday, February 27th.

El Santiago Recreation Tennis and Pickleball Courts
	› Closed Monday, February 13th through Friday, February 24th.

Saddlebrook Recreation Adult Pool 
	› Closed Friday, March 10th through Friday, March 31st.

Saddlebrook Recreation Billiards Hall
	› Closed Wednesday, February 22nd through Friday, February 24th.

Churchill Street Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and Family 
Pool

	› Closed on Wednesday, February 22nd.

Bacall Recreation Family Pool
	› Closed Friday, February 17th through Friday, March 10th.
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FACILITY CLOSURES
2/16/2023

Caroline Recreation Adult Pool
	› Closed Friday, January 27th through Friday, February 17th.

Odell Recreation (Zimbabew Large Meeting Room)
	› Closed on Tuesday, February 28th.

Fish Hawk Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and Family Pool
	› Closed on Monday, Februay 20th.
	› Closed Tuesday, March 14th through Friday, March 17th.

Sterling Heights Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and Family 
Pool

	› Closed on Tuesday, February 28th.

Moyer Recreation Shuffleboard Courts 
	› Closed Monday, February 20th through Thursday, March 9th.

Eisenhower Recreation Sports Pool
	› Closed until further notice.

Rohan Recreation Pickleball Courts
	› Closed Monday, February 27th through Thursday, March 2nd.

Rohan Recreation Pickleball Court Pod A
	› Closed until further notice.

Burnsed Recreation Tennis Courts
	› Closed until further notice.

Fenney Nature Trail Boardwalk Observation Deck
	› Closed for maintenance until further notice.

Richmond Recreation Dog Park, Bocce Courts and Shuffleboard Courts
	› Closed Monday, February 20th through Friday, March 30th.
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Hospitality  •  Stewardship  •  Innovation & Creativity  •  Hard Work

CURRENT 
OPEN POSTIONS

JOIN OUR TEAM! 

Community Watch
Gate Operations Attendant (Internal 
Position) *

Gate Operations Attendant Substitutes 
(Internal Position) *

Patrol Driver - 8 Hour Shifts, regular & 
substitutes *

Dispatcher Substitute - 8 hour shifts *

* = PART-TIME

Scan the QR code to apply online or go to: 
DistrictGov.org > Departments > Human 
Resources > Current Employment Opportunities

Public Safety

Firefighter EMT

Firefighter Paramedic

Public Education Technition *

Deputy Chief of Administration

Deputy Chief of Operations

Finance

Staff Accountant - General Ledger

Senior Accountant

Billing & Collection Technition

Purchasing

Purchasing Manager

Property Management

Supervisor - Facilities

Recreation & Parks

Recreation Assistant *

Recreation Supervisor 

Fitness Assistant 

25
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DID YOU MISS THE LAST
DISTRICT WEEKLY BULLETIN? 

Sign up for e-Notifications
below and never miss another!

By signing up for e-Notifications, you can 
get the District Weekly Bulletin sent straight 
to your email when it’s posted!

Stay up-to-date on Recreation Events, 
renovation projects, what’s happening in 
the community, District news & more!

Click the link below, enter your information, 
select what you’d like to receive and then 
confirm your submission! 

«
«
«
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https://www.districtgov.org/newsletter/newsletter.aspx


	

Administration
Phone: 352-751-3939 
Email Administration

Budget
Phone: 352-674-1920
Email Budget

Community Standards
Phone: 352-751-3912
Email Deed Compliance 
Email Architectural Review

Community Watch
Phone: 352-753-0550
Email Community Watch

Customer Service Center
Phone: 352-753-4508
Email Customer Service

District Clerk
Phone: 352-751-3939
Email District Clerk

Executive Golf Maintenance
352-674-1885
Email Executive Golf Maintenance

Finance
352-753-0421
Email Finance 

Human Resources
Phone: 352-674-1905
Email Human Resources

District Property Management
Phone: 352-753-4022
Email District Property Management

Public Safety
Phone: 352-205-8280
Email Public Safety

Purchasing
Phone: 352-751-6700 
Email Purchasing

Recreation & Parks
Phone: 352-674-1800
Email Recreation & Parks

Risk Management
Phone: 352-674-1828
Email Risk Management

Utilities Customer Service
Phone: 352-750-0000
Email Utilities
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